Notes of the Meeting of Berryfield & Semington Road Action Group held on Wednesday 24th September, 2014 at 6.00 pm in Berryfield Village Hall
1. Present:- Richard Wood (Chair), Steve Petty ( Treasurer),  Gill Arbery ( Secretary),  Liz Callaway, Jim Whyborn, Sue Whyborn , Cynthia Legge, Sue Stoker
Apologies: Jayne Hurd, 
2. Minutes of the meeting held on 4th August 2014 were read and signed by Richard.
3. Matters Arising from the Minutes -.
i) Neighbourhood Watch- . Sue & Jim reported that the Membership Packs had now been received. Information on Incidents was being disseminated by e.mail. A new website is being developed and information can be found on “Myalert”
ii) Residential Development in Semington Road .This was discussed  and concerns raised on increased traffic generated by the housing. The prospect of a new village hall as part of the development was welcomed in principle although it was regretted that the proposed playpark is not adjacent to the hall. 
      4. Report on Events –
Summer Fun Day :- not as well attended as last year but still worth doing – will decide on a date early next year- possibly in the Whitsun holidays. Newsletter should emphasise that it is a free event.

5. Housekeeping Issues
The hall has now been painted externally with thanks expressed to those who came to help. The door still needs to repaired and paint purchased for the internal ceiling. Gill has two cans of wall paint purchased when the hall was last decorated but not used. Hopefully these will still be OK to use.
6. Hall Users

Steve reported that there was still no response from British Gas so it looks as if we will have to write the debt off.
Art Group continues weekly
Berryfield Crafters meet twice monthly.
Cynthia suggested the revival of the Tea & Chat group and advertising it to appeal to men & women. 

7.Financial Statement. 

Village Hall A/C £2841
 BASRAG £4566
8.New Hall Working Group. 

Progress of Wilts & Berks Canal project. – Still no firm news on the decision date for the planning application. Steve reported that there may be more co-operation between the landowners which is encouraging. The recent river festival organised by the Wilts & Berks Trust on the R. Avon had been successful and helped the cause for the canal link.
Retention of Portacabin- No objections have been lodged to date and a decision is due on 8th October, 2014
9.Future Community Events

Gill suggested a craft day for children and will ask members of the craft group if they would help set this up.
The craft group and art group will stage a sale & exhibition at the end of November, date TBC
10 Correspondence- 
Gill circulates Community First and VHA correspondence electronically.
11Any Other Business 
It had been reported that car parts, oil cans  etc were being dumped in Berryfield Lane. Sue Stoker advised that rather than pick it up we should notify Wiltshire Council as it is classed as hazardous waste and they will remove it.

Date and time of next meeting-  Thurs 6th November at 7pm
The meeting closed at 6.58pm
